


2. Subcommittee members toured the Downtown Precinct Building
Meeting called back to order following the tour at 4:19 p.m.

BRYAN CHAPMAN, Police Chief, led the subcommittee members on a tour of the Downtown
Precinct building at 250 E Chicago St., Chandler.

3. Police Department Projects Presentation
CHAIR DONOVAN introduced the discussion item and called for a staff presentation.

BRYAN CHAPMAN, Police Chief, gave the following presentation:
» Police Department Projects

o Forensic Facility Site
o Emergency Replacement Vehicles
BRYAN CHAPMAN, Police Chief, also discussed Police Communications Radio needs for the next

lifecycle.

CHARLES SCHINKE, Subcommittee Member asked: How many other cities have their own self-
contained labs? ALICIA ROSENBERG, Forensics Manager advised Mesa, Scottsdale, Phoenix, and
Glendale all have their own full-service labs, A few other cities offer some services in-house.
Arizona Department of Public Safety has also made a hard line on accepting services for things
that we are accredited to process ourselves.

CHAIR DONOVAN - Will we have a backlog of items that we don’t have the ability to test now?
ALICIA ROSENBERG - DNA degrades over time, and we would not have the ability to handle the
backlog. We would have to start and move forward from the point of the new lab.

CICELY ROCHA-MILLER, Subcommittee Member -with the move of the lab, would there be funding
to outfit the old lab area for the move of the Real Time Crime Center (RTCC)? JULIE BUELT, Planning
and Research Manager - Yes, that would be funded through the bond appropriations for the
downtown precinct renovation.

CICELY ROCHA-MILLER - With us being the City of Innovation, what about the new lab should
make us most excited? ALICIAROSENBERG - DNA processing will have a greater impact on crime
and be a game changer for our city. CHIEF CHAPMAN - we know that a small number of criminals
perpetuate a large amount of crime, this will help us link crime series to specific suspects.

SHANNON PORTILLO, Subcommittee Member - Some of the specialty SWAT vehicles look very
militarized, can you tell us about the usage of these vehicles and why they are necessary. CHIEF
CHAPMAN - When we do search warrants on violent offenders and predators, these vehicles aliow

us to enter these operations safely. We also assist other agencies as needed, in their operations.
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